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Pioneer Chapter Riders Club Meeting - Boonies Bar in Millersburg - 21Mar2016

Membership Report - John Jones reported. 

Treasurers Report - Paul Michels - Financially OK.  Because Paul will be handling membership 
dues please send your dues of $25 to: Paul Michels, PCRC Treasurer, 41627 Ottawa Road, St 
Peter MN  56082 or go online to ehridersclub.com and join PCRC online.

New Business: 

Election of Officers.  Doug Bruns was nominated for Director and Chuck Barsness was nomi-
nated for Secretary.  A motion made and second to elect Doug and Chuck as they were running 
unopposed.  It passed. 

A motion was made to change our membership year from Jan 01 thru Dec 31 to June 01 thru 
May 31st.  It passed.  So anybody that joins this year will be a member until May 31st of 2017. 

Old Business: 

By-Laws - Our By-Laws were changed with a motion at the February meeting that passed to  
only have three officers/board members: Director, Secretary, and Treasurer.  The Bylaws were 
updated and responsibilities of the former Asst Director and the Membership Chairman positions 
were moved to the Director, Secretary, or Treasurer.  The new PCRC By-Laws were sent out 
after the February meeting. 

PCRC Rally - Dates for the this year are July 6th thru the 10th.  Two possible base locations 
were discussed   1. Tomah WI.  Brian Franson has offered to set up a poker run if we have the 
Rally based at Tomah.    2. John’s Repair - John offered he would have a couple of acres of land 
at his new location on 169 just north of Le Sueur to host the 2016 Rally.  He said he could have 
a few spots for camping with plug ins.  He also said he would do a pig roast.  

Discussion on each of the two options was held.  Both were good ideas but it was decided that 
the logistics of basing the Rally at Tomah would be too hard as we don’t know anybody that 
lives there to make arrangements or give advice regarding a base location or food options. 

A motion was made to have the Rally based at John’s Repair (New Location off 169 N of Le 
Sueur) and the Americinn in St Peter MN.  General discussion and tentative plans were made.  - 
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- DAY 1 - Wed at Albert Lea - Welcoming Party. - DAY 2 - Thursday ride to Le Sueur to register 
with dinner being a hog roast at John’s Repair. - DAY 3 -  There was discussion about riding to 
Spirit Lake Iowa for a Victory/Indian Factory Tour on Friday.  Paul Michels will follow up on this. - 
DAY 4 -  PCRC Mtg at Noon at John’s Repair then going to Paul Michels place near St Peter to 
his E-H History Center and then gathering that evening at the Americinn Motel in St Peter. 

More riding/activities other than just the Annual Rally.  We discussed a Spring Ride and a Fall 
Ride.  

Doug Bruns will plan a Spring Flood Run ride for April 16th.   

Lorn Hermmann followed up with Dennis Bennett and we’re planning a May 21-22 ride to Huron 
for a meeting - Chuck will follow up with Lorn and/or Dennis.  More details later.  Note there is a 
Super X Deadwood displayed at Shay’s Bar Ramada Inn in Marshall MN. This would be a good 
stop on the way to Huron.   

Rick Fries will look into a weekend ride to the Pequot Lakes area for a meeting in late August - 
no update.  

Next Meeting - The April meeting will be held at Doug’s Bruns Office located at 5441 - 212th 
Street West in Farmington on Sunday April 24th at Noon.  Come early and have lunch with us.  
  
Chuck Barsness  
Director PCRC 
612-865-1758


